
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS (RFQ) 
 

Sealed proposals, subject to the conditions continued herein, will be received by the ONEIDA 
COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF AVIATION until 10:00 A.M.., local time on September 15, 2025. 

 
Airport Architectural, Engineering, Environmental, and Master Planning Consultant 

Services 
Griffiss International Airport 

RFQ # 2025-430 
 
The County of Oneida seeks proposals from Airport Architectural, Engineering, Environmental, 
and Planning Consultant Services companies for services at Griffiss International Airport. 
 
Specifications MUST BE RECEIVED from the Oneida County Department of Aviation. 
Interested persons or firms can receive additional information regarding this RFQ and the required 
content of the RFQ submission from the Commissioner of Aviation at 660 Hangar Road, Suite 
223, Rome, NY 13441, 315-736-4171, or via e-mail at earcuri@oneidacountyny.gov. Copies of 
the described RFQ may be examined at no expense at the Oneida County Department of Aviation.  
 
The deadline for RFQ submissions is September 15, 2025. Sealed RFQs must be returned in the 
form prescribed.   
 
Interested parties should submit one (1) original, five (5) copies, and one (1) electronic copy on a 
USB of their proposal no later than 10:00 AM on September 15, 2025 to the following: 

 
Oneida County Department of Aviation 

660 Hangar Road, Suite 223 
Rome, New York 13441 

Attn: Commissioner 
 
The County reserves the right to reject any and all proposals received. 
 
The County of Oneida, in order to promote its established Affirmative Action Plan, invites 
proposals from minority groups.  This policy regarding proposals and contracts applies to all 
persons without regard to race, creed, color, national origin, age, sex or handicap. 
 
Date: August 13, 2025    Edward Arcuri 
                 Commissioner of Aviation 
 

mailto:earcuri@oneidacountyny.gov

